October 5, 2001

The Honorable John Ashcroft

Attorney General

United States Department of Justice

950 Pennsylvania Ave NW

Washington, D.C.  20530

Dear Attorney General Ashcroft:

Following lengthy negotiations over many days, and significant compromise arrived at after much hard work on both sides, the House Judiciary Committee unanimously passed a bipartisan anti-terrorism package on Wednesday, voting 36-0 after nearly six hours of debate.

Crafting high-profile legislation, as you well know, is a difficult process.  This bill was no different.  Negotiations were protracted and, at times, difficult.  The end product, however, made great strides in striking an appropriate balance between the needs of  law enforcement and intelligence communities, and the protections afforded every American under the Constitution.  

All parties worked in good faith in developing this legislative package.  I myself had serious reservations with regard to extending surveillance authority, release of grand jury information, detaining aliens indefinitely, executing search warrants without notice, and expanding multipoint wiretap authority.  As a display of good-faith, and to secure my support and the support of other Members on some of these measures, Department of Justice lawyers spent a great deal of time with me and my colleagues, addressing our concerns and agreeing to revised language, as much as practicable, to address specific anti-terrorism needs.  I appreciate the Department’s willingness to eliminate the most problematic provisions.

I understand, however, the Administration and the Department are now criticizing the bill we all worked long and hard to develop.  I am disappointed the House Leadership is being pressed to turn their backs on the compromise bill, and take up the Senate version of the bill, which includes none of the important provisions agreed to and adopted in the House bill. 

The Administration and the Department owe it to the Committee, and the American people, not to abandon the bill we all worked so hard on developing. I urge you to continue to work in good faith, and not abandon the strides we achieved in the compromised House bill.  Any product of compromise contains provisions that are difficult to accept; this is certainly the case for me.  While I may continue to disagree with the broad reach of many provisions in the legislation that go beyond addressing specific anti-terrorism needs, I  will continue my efforts without abandoning the bill I ultimately supported in Committee.  I urge you to not abandon your commitment -- as reflected in the bill passed by the House Judiciary Committee -- to enact legislation that combats terrorism while still protecting civil liberties.

With warm regards, I remain,

very truly yours,

BOB BARR

Member of Congress
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cc:  The Honorable George W. Bush

       The Honorable J. Dennis Hastert

       The Honorable Dick Armey

       The Honorable Tom DeLay

       The Honorable James Sensenbrenner

       The Honorable John Conyers

